THE OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY
COLUMBUS

February 23, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog":

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

L. W. St. John, Director

I think I covered some of the material I intended writing you about in our telephone conversation last night. We are getting out the bulletin today which I think will bring the committees up to date as to what is expected of them and will, I hope, spur them on a little bit in the work which they will be called on to do.

By the way, just as a matter of clearing the records, I note that the bulletin which you sent me, in which you said I had left off your name from the General Committee, was the Bulletin #1 for last year's tournament and not this year's.

I am sorry to see John Bunn and Curtis Parker drop out of the picture but am sure the work will go on just the same.

I am contacting Henry Iba today to put in my little plug for the N.C.A.A. as compared with the invitation tournament in New York.

Very sincerely yours,

"Ole"

H. G. Olsen Chairman, N.C.A.A. Basketball Tournament Committee

HGO:M Enc.